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COASTAL BUILTERS HMEETING MINUTES JULY 12, 1780

Marty Frolli cpened the meeting at 7:40 p.m. in the Goleta Library.
There were 55 people present.

Suzy Carter welcomed and introduced our guests and new members; Hev
Soderlund showsd our $-raffle items for the evening, some magnetic
nEedlecases.

Marty introduced Frances Zeigler, who is active with the Friends of
the Goleta Library. Ms. Zeigler told us of the library’s lack of funding
and cited how cutbacks might make it impossible for us to continue meeting
there. Ghe then passed petition cards for us to sign that would be
submitted to the Board of Supervisors, asking that funding to the library
be increased.

Arnouncenents were made:

~-In Beptember, we will again be decorating the library's display
case; the theme will be "Baskets". Sign—up sheets were passed
so that people could voluntesr any basket-related items siUch as
gquilts, pillows, books, knick-knacks, etc. On this committes
are Maggie Bodwin, Sandi Globus, Colleen Ozab, Marty Frolli,
and Zetta Harma.
~Zetta Hanna said that the Gingher order is in and thanked
Sheila for handling it at the last meeting. There were 38
arders, totaling over $1000! BShe alsc informed us that the
next raffle guilt would scon be at her house, available for
guilting, and passed sign—up sheets so we could pick a time fo
do the two bBlocks expected from each of us.
~Marty explained that at the Camarillo Builters’ July mesting it
was cbvicus how much having a microphone enhanced their
mesting: she says we'll apgain be locking into getting one for
aur guild.
~Jan Inouye of the Program committee explained our Childhood
Memories Challenge to those who had not yet heard and told af
this evening's related raffle, in which thaose participating in
the Challenge each brought a 6-inch square of a fabric used in
their guilt. The squares were all put in & basket that would
he raffied later in the pvening.
She also told us of the upcoming workshops, Lucy Hilty's "Fine
Guilting® in September and Elinor Peace Baileyls "Victorian
Dall" in October; there are still spaces available in both
classes but they need to be paid for as soon as possible.
~Colleer Ozab, who has taken over the handling of our HAugust
picnic, reminded us that this will take place on our ragular
guild night but will be held at Stow Fark instead of at the
library. She reminded us fo bring our own drinks and tableware
as well as cur assigned food for six. There will be games aied
kid activities planmed, but any volunteered equipment would be
appreciated.

The $-items, the magnetic needle cases, wereg raffled off and won by
Burara Gonzaler: and Dundie Schulte.

Maggie Godwin gave us our Block aof the Honth mini-lesson, which she
called Guiilting 101. The block, Rag Dolls, was submitted by Diane
Bartel; because of the picnic next month, these should be brought to the
September meeting. The seventeen blocks of Old Maid's Puszle were wor,

- yet apaim, by Marge Hall.



We had a2 speedy Show & Tell.

Ellie Wright conducted the raffle for our Navajo comforter, which was
wory by Fat Carnes of Vandenburg AFR.

Jan held the raffle for the 6-inch squares, which was worn by Sandi
Gilobus.,

Jan then introduced our speaker for the evening, Charlotte Ekback.
Charlottels lecture, "Scrap Quilts and Friends", was an averflowing trumk
show of antigue scrap quilts, spiced with bits and pieces of guilters?
trivia.

Our next meeting will be on August 9, our First Annual Coastal
Huilters' Family Picnic.



